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Minutes
June 5, 2019
Present:


June Pendleton
Ellen Polimeni 
Mike Gonzalez 
Robert Green

Ted Bateman Cathy Menikotz
Dan Marshall

Tamara Hicks

Marty Aman

John Sawers
Necessarily Absent: Peter Gerbic, Ruth Craig, Fred Lightfoote
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Patty Thompson, Lynn Klotz
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Green.
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the April 3, 2019 minutes. Motion was made by Mayor Polimeni to approve the April 3, 2019 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Motion carried. 

Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were provided.
Mayor Polimeni presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Kevin Olvany reviewed the proposed purchase of the Algae Torch.  It is an instrument that reads concentrations of harmful algae, which is used by NYS DEC and has the same technology as the Fluoroprobe.  The Algae Torch is manufactured in Germany and distributed in the US by PP Systems.  The quote has numerous components on it and Kevin will talk to the distributor to see exactly which components are actually necessary. Supervisor Marshall inquired about the manufacturer.  Kevin explained that bbe makes the Algae Torch.  YSI makes a probe for harmful algae, but DEC uses the Algae Torch and utilizes the bbe technology in official reporting of BGA concentrations.  FLCC has a YSI, but it reads cells/mL rather than ug/L and that instrument is not yet supported by DEC. Supervisor Marshall stated that we usually seek 3 quotes, but we can’t if there is only 1 distributor.  Kevin confirmed that this is unique technology and PP systems is the sole provider.  Kevin stated that there is grant funding to support its purchase. Supervisor Marshall asked if it provides instantaneous results. Kevin confirmed that it provides instantaneous results over a wide range of concentrations and will help us better understand harmful algae dynamics. Supervisor Bateman noted that it takes 4 to 6 weeks for delivery.  Kevin stated that this puts us in the late July/early August timeframe. Supervisor Menikotz asked if the Algae Torch goes on the boat. Kevin responded that the torch will be used in the field via boat and along the shoreline area.  It will supplement the work by FLI, who will bring their Fluoroprobe to our lake once per week. Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve the bills totaling $51,781.00, seconded by Marty Aman. Motion carried. 
Patty Thompson then presented the 2018 Water Quality Monitoring Report. She reviewed the overall sampling program. She reported that the temperature profiles in the open water sites were similar to previous years and that there was nothing alarming or anomalous about the temperature profiles. The dissolved oxygen levels were also high throughout the water column.  It remained well above 5 mg/L, which is good for supporting fish populations. The trend for summer surface water temperatures is not strong, but it is something to continue to watch.  Kevin suggested that we look at the temperatures in the epilimnion as a whole to see if a trend is observed there. Water clarity follows a seasonal cycle of high clarity early in the season, lower clarity mid to late summer, and high clarity by fall. The Secchi disk readings overall are relatively high, indicating good clarity. 
The long-term summer mean for algae shows higher variability and is an increasing trend. Kevin explained that BGA blooms started in 2015, but an increase in algae actually started in 2013.  It may be due to quagga mussels, which entered the lake in 2011-2012. The total phosphorus samples showed higher concentrations in the near shore areas and higher levels in July, August and September.  However, these numbers are all low comparatively. Kevin stated that Tony from the Finger Lakes HUB has funding to do intensive nutrient monitoring on the lake in 2019.  Kevin noted that in 2016 there was a drought, very low phosphorus level and no blooms. However in 2018, there was also very little flow into the lake with low phosphorus level, but the blooms were the worst yet. The problem is more complex than just phosphorus. 
Patty reviewed the YSI blue green algae probe numbers, which were all very low but showed variability throughout the water column.  Kevin stated that these readings were not in bloom areas. Supervisor Hicks inquired if all the rain will impact algae levels. Patty responded that her Secchi disks readings were very good in May, but the lake is still cool and not conducive to algae growth. The Watershed Council thanked Patty for her thorough presentation.
Kevin reviewed the Private Water Supply and Lake Friendly Lawn Care Workgroups. There are residents in Middlesex and South Bristol that have private water supplies. They are concerned about the harmful algae. The private water supply group is compiling information on NSF approved systems for treatment, but will not give residents any specific recommendations. The Watershed Association did a survey and found that intakes are often in 10 to 20 feet of water and could be influenced by harmful algae. The Algae Torch will help give us more information on the concentrations in these areas. Also, the water purveyors are working with Erie County, with cost sharing from the Watershed Association, to test for the toxin.

The Lake Friendly Lawn Care Program is a partnership between the Town of Canandaigua, the City of Canandaigua, the Chamber of Commerce, the Watershed Association and the Watershed Council.  The focus initially is on large land owners and educating them on reducing pesticides. They also met with homeowner’s associations.  They are working with Frank Rossi from Cornell Cooperative Extension on best management recommendations for lawns. Supervisor Marshall asked in the golf courses are on board.  Kevin responded that they are going to reach out to the golf courses. 
Kevin reviewed the hiring of a summer intern, who is a doctoral student from Cornell, to work on the watershed model and possibly a model for Parish Flats. They were going to hire Cornell to complete the watershed model for the 9 Element Plan, which is supported by grant funding.  However, Cornell has a high administrative fee.  Therefore, the Council will hire her directly for the summer.  It is a 10-week position and follows the Cornell stipend fee, but does not include any benefits. Mayor Polimeni made the motion to approve hiring a summer intern at $18.50/hour for 10 weeks, seconded by Supervisor Hicks. Motion carried.

Kevin reviewed the continuation of the Watershed Technician part time status.  This was approved last year but needs to be extended.  We will re-evaluate again at the end of the year. We are behind on a few things but are making it work. Supervisor Marshall made the motion to continue the Watershed Technician part time status, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz. Motion carried.

Kevin reviewed the upcoming CFA grants.  He asked the municipalities for any projects they might have. There is one possibility in the Town of Middlesex along the West River in partnership with Finger Lakes Land Trust. This would be a DEC Source Water Protection Grant.  We may apply for a programmatic grant. He requested municipalities to contact him if they have any projects. 
Kevin provided a quick update on the Water Trail. There will be a more formal, official presentation in the middle of the summer. It was an important avenue to get grant funding and is great for educational outreach. This project involved many municipalities.

Kevin reviewed the Manager/Technician’s Report. In partnership with the Watershed Association, they installed a thermistor array. A Conesus Lake resident designs and makes them.  It measures temperature every meter, starting approximately 12 feet below the water surface taking measurements every 15 minutes. There is a growing theory that blooms occur a few days after a wind event due to upwelling of nutrients. The cost is ~$1300, which is very low for the amount of data it can collect, and the Watershed Association is going to pay for it. He is going to send information out to fisherman and will send the link out to the Council members. Supervisor Menikotz inquired whether they should put a buoy out for it.  Kevin was worried someone may hit it, but there is potential to partner with a marina on one. The FLCC project is in the design phase. 

There being no other business, motion was made by Mayor Polimeni to adjourn until August 7, 2019, seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

August 7, 2019
4:30 pm – the Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

